President’s Advisory Council on Diversity, 5/05/2006

Meeting Minutes

Attending: not recorded

1. Minutes of the 4/19/06 were not available.

2. Discussion with Brenda Moore, VP Institutional Advancement, on diversity plans and accomplishments in the Institutional Advancement division.  Comments included:

Institutional Advancement is waiting for clearer direction and more detail before doing any proposal writing.  For example, recruitment funding needs a plan with pieces of detail including student services, curriculum, etc.  They do not make up opportunities for funding, but take direction from others on setting requests.  A stated objective of increasing underrepresented student numbers needs more clarity.  Sam and Tim Johnson put $3 million as needed to increase students of color from 8% to 10% by offering new financial aid.  Brenda said that she needs more specific goals attached and specific numbers.  There also needs to be a conversation with their department.  

Bob Weisenfeld’s office supports diversity with institutional grants.  Two years ago a scholarship work group was established and is intentional about raising money for scholarships, but encourages unrestricted scholarship aid.   There is currently $1,000,000 in endowment for scholarships and $450,000 in scholarships given to current students. The committee asked if there was anything it could do to help with target groups.

Three of 27 recent new hires in Institutional Advancement were from under-represented groups.  In answer to how would she expand the pool of under-represented applicants, Brenda said she needs advice.  There are currently two Board of Trustee members from under-represented groups.  In June there will be two additional members of color.

Bob worked hard on TRIO programs and Gustavus did not qualify.  He also works on NYSP and ChYLI.  He is looking to be involved in the process of setting achievable goals.   Jim has stated the focus will be on students of color.

3. Discussion with Ken Westphal, VP Finance, on diversity plans and accomplishments in the Finance division.

They deal with biases employees have across campus.  There is need for professional development training that can increase employee sensitvity.  Some people in the division are not always appropriate.  Professional development is part of the list.  The committee could give guidance or examples of what has worked well on other campuses in affecting change in the way employees treat students and/or peers.  There will be a new harassment policy soon.  Hank and the President will appoint a grievance officer. 

The high turnover in the custodial and dining areas has more to do with lower pay than diversity issues.  Custodial has the largest minority representation, but not in management.    Minority at management levels is an issue in all areas on campus.  There was also a question about minority hiring of coaches in the athletic area.  This is a new area for Ken, but Sam had minority hiring high on his agenda.   There was a question on whether advertising for positions narrows the pool of diverse applicants?  

There will be turn over in administrative assistant position for the next few years.  Greater intentionality is needed for all divisions to incorporate aspects of diversity into hiring and other areas of diversity.

